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Angelus Letter

13 August 2020

Thursday of the Nineteenth Week in Ordinary Time

St. Pontian & St. Hippolytus

 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday            Mass                           8AM*                         Fr. Simone
                       Confessions              4 to 5PM*                 
Saturday        Mass                          8AM*                         Fr. Simone
                       Confessions              9:30 to 10AM*
                       Vigil Mass                  4:30**                        Fr. Simone
Sunday          Mass                          9AM*                         Fr. Valencheck
                       Mass                          11AM*                        Fr. Simone
                       Mass                          1PM*                          Fr. Pfeiffer
 
* Masks are required.
OTHER IMPORTANT REMINDERS/CHANGES/NOTES
**At the 4:30 Mass, with permission from the diocese, there will be an absolute requirement for masks to be worn.
 
ALL INDOORS:  This week and moving forward, the 11:00AM Sunday Mass will be indoors.

Adoration continues every Tuesday from 8:30AM until 8PM.

POT HOLES
 
Thank you to everybody who wrote to the city about the potholes on Greenwood. 

They were fixed quickly! 

SEMINARIANS
 
Friday morning is the last that we will see of Ian Kelly and Joseph Ho, at least for now. They are returning for their studies at St. Mary Major Seminary. Cameron Ferrell will be with us until the following Friday as St. Charles Borromeo Minor Seminary returns a week later. I don’t know how we would have managed over this COVID summer without them! We were very blessed indeed.

Cameron wrote the parish a letter that I would like to share here:

Dear Saint Sebastian Parish,
Words cannot begin to describe the amount of appreciation I have for this beautiful community, but I will do my best. I express to Father Valencheck all the time that I believe my time at Sebastian’s this summer was divine intervention in the most beautiful way. My original plan for the summer was to return to a missionary job that involved me traveling around the country. But due to the pandemic I was unable to go. However, Father V and the rest of this great community welcomed me with open arms and revealed to me a far more fulfilling summer than I anticipated.
This summer has revealed so many wonderful things. One of those things being the joy of Marriage, which further highlights to me the joy of priesthood. Quick side tangent; to all of those who are married or discerning marriage, you have helped me so much in my own discernment. In seeing devoted and loving families I am a witness to God's tender and everlasting love through you all here. As I continue to discern priesthood I feel increasing joy knowing that I may one day (God willing) serve such dedicated and loving people such as yourselves at Saint Sebastian.
For those at the parish that I did not meet or talk to know I pray for you, especially in these times of abnormality and worry. For those I did meet; to say I enjoyed your company is an understatement. I never left wanting anything this summer. Whether it was a well-cooked meal or a lovely conversation I left every interaction feeling fulfilled and joyful. As I move into my fourth year of seminary and leave Saint Sebastian, I have received many ‘thank you’ statements. But I need to thank you. Thank you for welcoming me into your community. Thank you for being a light in this world. Thank you for letting Christ into your hearts, as it has affected me greatly. And most of all, thank you for helping me fall in love with the priesthood. 
God Bless,
Cam Ferrell
I too would like to thank everybody who welcomed the seminarians and through being an awesome community, helped in their formation. God Bless all of you! Fr. Valencheck

ON VACATION
 
All of my vacation plans were spoiled because of COVID. This week and next, I am taking a few days away to visit around Ohio, so I will be largely unavailable. Please take good care of Fr. Simone!

 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

The Caufield Family, Regina Buhalak, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy, Martin Kungle, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara. Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Cory Schulz, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, & Marie White.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

